
	 
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Norm Maze (Shalom House), (Tara Hembree (MaineHousing),  Janice Daku (RCAM), Alice Preble (DHHS), Tracy Allan (KBH), Jill Grazia (Shalom House), Jace Farris (Hub 8), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Elaine Grade (KCHC), Mike Shaughnessy (MSHA), Rebecca Hobbs (TTD), Vickey Merill (CHOM), Jerri Botta (HOME Inc.),  Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Donna Kelley (WCAP), Lauren Bustard (MSHA),   Kobi Perry (WMCA), , Aaron Geyer (COP),  Rota Knott (Tedford),  Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Joe Locke (MSHA), Donna Alger (BFAH), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope Midcoast), Nicole Frydrych (Hub 6), Beverly Hubbard (YAB), Chris Bicknell (NB), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Theresa Dow (ACAP), Mike Tuller (BFAH),  Brianne Brasslett(CHCS), Dee Clarke (HSA), Laurie Mills (KCHC), Francis Stark (MCEDV), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Joe McNally (Milestone), Ginny Dill (DHHS), Julia Galvez (YAB), Sadri (YAB), Jessica Lincoln (NL), Lindsey Buetot (NL), Katie Spencer White (MMHS), Rachael Spencer Reed (NB), Bill Higgins (HA4A),
Jennifer Weatherbee (Hub 7), Ann Martin ((HUD), Laura Briggs (BOL), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Rich Romero (OHI), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Melody Fitch  (FVP), Mathew Wyman (NB), Susan Randall (HV4A), Sharon Jordan (HPHW), Emily Maede (Hub 5), and Shirley Caron (Hub9)
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: August 18, 2022, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central
Maine 
Continuum of Care




1. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence: 
Vickey welcomed all to today’s meeting. MCOC Minutes from the July meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. Bill H .motioned to approve July’s minutes as written, Mike S. seconded. No one opposed.  Passed unanimously.   A moment of silence to honor the passing of people experiencing homelessness was observed. 

2. Big Thinking Topics: 25
Scott updated the continuum on HUD’s two simultaneous funding opportunities. 
SNOFO:  In order to have time to review, score and rank all submissions, applications for the Supplemental NOFO must be entered into ESNAPS by 5:00 pm Sept. 14, 2022. Because the Supplemental NOFO is different from the regular application process, the MCOC is requiring someone from each applicant agency attend the mandatory Bidder's Conference on August 24, 2022, from 1:00 to 2:30 PM. 
NOFO: The due date for the Continuum NOFO application is September 30, 2022, therefore the local deadline for all New and Renewal Applications is August 31 by 5:00 pm.  While some of the questions are familiar there are several new ones and with data changes the old questions may have different answers. HUD is again using the Tier 1/Tier 2 project listing structure the difference this year is that Tier 1 will only cover 95% of the ARD instead of last year’s 100% coverage. This means that even if all Renewals are prioritized some will land in Tier 2. For New Projects, there is a CoC Bonus available of up to $842,625 for one or more eligible Projects.
There is also a DV Bonus of up to $621,273 for one or more eligible DV Bonus Projects.  
In order to review scoring, Dan screen shared both the MCOC 2022 Scorecard and the New Project MCOC 2022 Scorecard. The only changes from the group that met to evaluate the scoring for the MCOC 2022 Scorecard are connected to reallocating the 6 points made available from line 45-self certification allowance.   Vickey announced since the voting for scorecards was not posted on the agenda, the vote will need to be postponed. Scott motioned for the MCOC to allow Board to review and update ranking and scoring protocols for all applicants.  Chris seconded.  No discussion.  No one opposed. None abstained.  Motion passed unanimously. The New Project MCOC Score card was reviewed and other than verbiage updates, adding points where partnerships with LBGTQ and BIPOC organizations were incorporated into the scoring.  The question if Transitional Housing and Rapid Rehousing are at a disadvantage for new projects in terms of ranking led to a robust conversation on both ranking and scoring and how next year the Hub data analysis will be taken into account when designing a scoring tool.  Cullen put forth a motion to accept the new project score as is.  Norm seconded.  No discussion.  None opposed. No one abstained.  Motion passed unanimously.

3. Hub Updates:
Tara started today’s update by mentioning all Hubs are continuing  their work toward achieving quality data by working on outreach capacity, current outreach coverage maps, HMIS participating providers, and brainstorming ways to capture data from non-HMIS providers. Hubs are reporting aggregate numbers to their hub level dashboard, this only included numbers pulled from HMIS and is expected to change drastically as we get more data from other sources.    HCs reported out the results of the assessment tool testing that took place the last of July beginning of August. All and all the responses of participating providers were positive.  The HCs will be involved with the training activities for the CE Pilot.  The update ended by noting that the State Strategy Team has created 3 Action Teams to work on barriers identified and policies needed for Hubs to make progress towards their 6 month aims.  

4. Maine Statewide Homeless Services Coordination Meeting Updates: 
There were no updates given during today’s meeting.  This topic will remain a standing item on the agenda. 
 
5. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                     
Federal:  Cullen started today’s update by bringing attention to the T-HUD budget. On 7/20, the House passed its FY 23 T-HUD bill which would provide nearly $63 billion for HUD’s affordable housing, homelessness, and community development programs. If enacted, the House proposal would provide substantial federal investments in affordable homes and increase the availability of housing assistance to families with the greatest needs. The bill proposes significant increases to nearly all HUD programs compared to FY22.
In comparison, on 7/28 the Senate released its FY 23 T-HUD Budget, which would provide $70 billion in funding, including $10.3 billion in offsets, for HUD’s affordable housing, homelessness, and community development programs – an increase of $4.3 billion over FY22-enacted levels but $3 billion less than the House bill and $1.9 billion less than the amount proposed in President Biden’s FY23 budget request. Some programs would be funded at levels higher than the House bill, while others would receive less funding than FY 22 enacted levels or the amounts proposed by the House.    
State:  As of 5/9, The Legislature Adjourned Sine Die therefore there were no updates given.


6. Homeless Solutions Rule:
An overview and discussion of the 2022 Homeless Solutions Rule was postponed until next month.

7. SHC Updates:
In addition to working with Community Solutions on the System Redesign, tackling ongoing pandemic related problems and creating a six month strategic plan, the council welcomed presentations by Sharon McDonald, Maine CDC, Gordon Smith, Director of Opioid Response for the State of Maine, Greg Payne, Governor’s Senior Advisor on Housing Policy and from Heather Pelletier, MaineCare OMS on the HOME Program.

8. Long Term Stayers Updates:
Norm reported the Portland area continues making progress in housing LTS with 421 people housed at a 93.4% success rate.  Last month 14 people were housed. 

9. COC Board Update: 
· General Updates: The main topics being addressed by the Board are:
1. The review of System Performance Measures.
2.  The Board voted to approve issuing an RFP for a consultant to evaluate all MCoC documents for racial equity
3. The SNOFO and NOFO.
· CES: Erin K. presented the committee update.   Starting in August, the committee began pivoting from the design phase to the implementation phase with the hopes of being able to pilot CES in a couple Hubs during the fall. The preliminary work on the grievance and appeal policy and procedure, assessment training, Shelter Plus Care and adding access points will be the focus of August’s meetings both collectively and in sub-committees.

10. Youth Action Board Update:
Mathew Wyman introduced himself as the new Youth Action Board Specialists.  Work on an official YAB handbook continues as well as recruitment of new members especially in rural non- represented counties.  

11. Standing Committee Updates:
· Monitoring Committee: All monitoring reports have been completed and were sent to the committee members.
· Resource Committee: A training on VAWA will be facilitated by Kate Easter on Friday, September 11th from 9-11:00 am.  The raining will be announced on the Maine Homeless Planning website.

12. [bookmark: _GoBack]New Agenda Items:  SOAR: Formalize official SOAR and MCOC connection.   All were asked to send Betty, Scott or any of the tri-chairs suggestions for August’s Continuum Meeting.

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for September 15, 2022 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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